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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

This paper provides an overview of issues related to hiring nontraditional candidates to serve as 
university system or institution presidents or chancellors. This analysis included a literature 
search, as well as a review of documentation from recent chancellor and presidential searches 
conducted in other states and within the UW System to identify: (1) the extent to which 
university systems require a traditional academic background to hold leadership positions, (2) the 
extent to which university board policies allow or encourage hiring academic leaders with 
nontraditional backgrounds, and (3) a typical length of time taken to fill such positions. 

Although university leaders with a nontraditional background are still the exception rather than 
the rule, the review found several examples of university leaders, including leaders at several 
large public university systems, who do not have a traditional academic background. 

The review of policies from university systems in other states found that academic qualifications 
for university leaders are not identified in governing board policies. These policies do, however, 
often identify a search process that includes procedures for identifying the qualifications for each 
individual position. Typically, specific qualifications for a position are developed after soliciting 
opinions about campus needs from stakeholders. This approach allows the list of qualifications 
to be tailored to meet the unique needs of each campus. The UW System Board of Regents' 
policy currently uses a similar approach, with RPD 6-4 outlining the search process, including a 
process for identifying qualifications for each position. 

UW System Board of Regents' policies do not currently establish specific academic 
requirements nor do they prohibit nontraditional candidates from consideration. A review of 
position descriptions found that the academic qualifications identified in recent UW System 
chancellor searches, as well as for the UW System president, included language that indicated 
that these positions were open to nontraditional candidates. Among UW System institutional 
policies, UW-Madison requires the chancellor to be a tenured faculty member. 

Finally, the review found that the search time for filling leadership positions within the UW 
System compared favorably with the amount of time taken to fill such positions in other state 
university systems. UW System has not conducted a chancellor or presidential search since the 
Board approved revisions to RPD 6-4 in 2015. The revisions are expected to make the process 
even more efficient. UW System Administration also continues to examine the search process to 
identify additional efficiencies. 
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